
   

   

    

 

 

                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CHAPTER NEWS, EVENTS AND ARTICLES of t 

 

2014 - Membership Dues 
Thank you to EVERYONE for all of your patience, support and kindness during this transition.  Joe Gick has 

done a superb job for nearly 30-years and these are big shoes to fill.  All of the hearts, a frog and caring thank 

you notes with your dues payments are treasures that have kept me going and put a smile on my face with each 

one that I read. 

 

If you have already paid your Dues, your 2014 Membership is in processing mode and new cards will be 

received by you in December. 

 

REMINDER to those who have not paid, to date: 

 

WE HAVE REACHED A CAP ON OUR MEMBERSHIP 

 If your payment is not received by December 31, 2013, your Key Card will be deactivated and range 

privileges suspended until payment is received. 

 If you have not paid by January 31, 2013 you will be dropped from membership in our chapter.  You 

will be forced to re-apply and be placed on the waiting list with all other new members wishing to join as spaces 

become available. 

 

Dues must be received IN MY HANDs BY THESE DATES, NOT ñin the mail.ò  Thank you. 

 

 

 

From the green shed (Guy Wright) 

October 2013 

 

What a wonderful day!  The temperature was in the high 50's and sunny.  The turnout was another good one.  

 

For some time we have known that the sound barrier behind the rifle range shooting benches was going to need 

an upgrade.  It was decided that the easiest way to do this was to simply build a new wall in front of the old one 

and the first step in that process was to sink new posts in the ground.  Al Goldschmidts used his business 

relationship with Fisher Lumber to get 3 donated 6x6's and the rest at cost.  Fisher Lumber has been very good 

to us and in my opinion, deserving of your patronage, if you have a need. 

 

I sent the first 12 people to the range to help with setting the posts and they got that job done as well as the 

regular range maintenance.  Thank you. 
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I also found myself with a ñhat trickò of Leamanôs on this maintenance day.  Our Chaplin, John Leaman and his 

two brothers Dan and Bill, who are new members working off their work obligations.  The Leamanôs and a 

healthy crew of new members had a continuing go at invasive flora that exists around our Chapter grounds.  

Good job folks! 

 

We are now coming to the time of year when work tends to slow down as the temperature gets colder and we 

move through the holidays of November, December, and January.  Our next maintenance day happens on 

November 17
th
  because of Thanksgiving.  It is a short turnaround but if you can come out - please do.  We 

always have things that require attention. 

 

If we have snow or sleet that requires us to cancel a maintenance day, membership meeting, orientation, or 

other scheduled activity, we will send a email as soon as the decision is made.  The closure will be reflected on 

the online club calendar - so always check the calendar if you are in doubt. 

 

Thanks again to all who attended.  See you next month at the green shed. 

 

 

 

Conservation (Meo Curtis) (photos by Bill Agnostak) 

 

 

Fall Upper Patuxent Watershed Clean Up 

 

We had a tremendous turn-out of new members for our Fall Upper Patuxent Watershed Clean up on Saturday,  

November 2.  Bill Agnostak, new member and event photographer, has contributed some thoughts on his 

experience elsewhere in this newsletter. 

 

There were 70 members and family who participated, picking up trash along the roadsides and DNR parking 

lots from Long Corner Road down to Howard Chapel Road. This included Mullinix Mill Road, Long Corner 

Road, Hipsley Mill Road, Annapolis Rock Road, Howard Chapel Road,  Howard Chapel Drive, and Gue Road 

from the tributary crossing to Long Corner Rd, and out to the DNR area at Brown Church Road.  They collected 

50 contractor size bags of litter, most of which was recyclable beverage containers--plastic and aluminum--and 

also fast food trash.  There were not many plastic bags among the litter.   We also picked up 16 tires, a mattress 

and box springs, containers of used paint (about 8 gallons) and used oil (about 5 gallons),  car parts, lumber, and 

heavy wire.   

 

Thanks to Jim Piateski, Rich Fried, and Jeff Deschamps who assisted with organization and transport; to Buzz 

Vogel, Jack Kniefel, and other new members who volunteered their own vehicles to haul people and trash from 

point A to point B; and Judy Riley,  the 'Red Rover' among locations.  And also thanks to Jose Scoseria and his 

assistants for cooking a tremendous lunch to reward all those hard workers.  Some feature photos this timeð

thanks to Bill and Jeff. 



 

 



 

 

 
 

 

The first loads being offloaded 



 

 

 

 

The days haul 

 

 

 

As an official geezer (someone over, darn I forgot how old I am,) it was encouraging to see so many volunteers, 

well over 70 WAC members, eager to help with this past weekends' Watershed Clean-up. As this was my first 

(and, hopefully, not last) clean up participation, I was both, impressed with the number of younger participants 

and depressed by the amount of trash that was collected...especially considering a similar clean-up was done 

about 6 months earlier. As an Adopt-a-Road participant myself, I am often disheartened about how litter 

"unconscious" many folks are; considering that, here in Montgomery County, we have a tremendous re-cycling 

and trash pickup service, why there is so much litter is really sad. BUT, on the other-hand, WOW! what a great 

mobilized effort was put out by the members of the WAC....I commend all who participated and hope that OUR 

streams, wildlife and local residents are all appreciative of the great effort that was made. May Mother Nature 

bestow a great and prosperous Holiday and 2014 on all.  

Bill  
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